
The courses in the Department of Nursing which are usually classified as hybrid will be taught mainly 
online due to the Covid 19 pandemic. Exceptions will be made when the class requires minimum face to 
face meetings, such as the final in the graduate health assessment course. The wearing of masks and the 
keeping of social distancing will be enforced.  Of course, online courses will remain online.  
Dr. Nancy MacMullen 
Chair & Director Nursing  


